
From: Turner, Abraham <ATurner@dew.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov 

Lowder, JoeJLowder@dew.sc.gov 
Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov
Pearson, TimTimPearson@gov.sc.gov 

Date: 11/7/2012 6:03:37 PM
Subject: RE: SCMA meeting

Katherine,

Thanks for your note below. We welcome you to the meeting tomorrow. Earlier today I stopped in to brief Ted on an 
issue that has a direct impact on publishing the new tax rates. We will not have the new tax rates in time for the 
SCMA meeting tomorrow, unless we get approval to move forward with the information presented today. The 
decision was mine to delay the tax rates until I had an opportunity to brief Ted on the issues at hand. This decision 
was based on the ongoing DOR issue with hacked accounts and the impending recent elections.

Both Laura and Erica will be at the event and I am sure that they will be able to address any questions presented by
the SCMA participants. If we get an answer back from Ted early enough on the packet I left him today, we will be
able adjust our presentation to discuss the rates.

As always, I am available to address any additional concerns.

By the way, thanks for contacting me on this. “Direct communication is always good; and sometimes, it's the best
way to get things done to the expected standards.” - Turner

Take care. 

Abe Turner

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Wednesday, November 07, 2012 5:42 PM
To: Turner, Abraham
Cc: Pitts, Ted
Subject: SCMA meeting
Importance: High

General,
Sara Hazzard has asked me to attend tomorrow's SCMA meeting.
Per our conversation they were disappointed to learn today (the day before the meeting )that the tax rates will not
be available for this meeting. This meeting was planned because Laura indicated that the rates would be out the first 
of November.
In lieu of the rates not being available they have asked that Laura and Erica discuss the following:

□ Step-by-step explanation of the process for how and when the rates are calculated and released.
□ How and when companies are notified what their new rates will be.

Thank you, 
Katherine
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Katherine F. Veldran
Legislative Liaison | Office of Governor Nikki Haley 
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583 
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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